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February 25, 2010

Representative Marcus Oshiro
Chair, House Committee on Finance
State Capitol, Conference Room 308
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

RE: HB 2277 HD1 — RELATING TO ISSUANCE OF SPECIAL PURPOS
TO ASSIST C TIAN SCHOOL.

Chair Oshiro and Members of the Committee:

We are in support of Kaimuki Christian School and their upcoming Master Plan Expansion. We feel it
will benefit not only our children but the community also. Kaimuki Christian School teaches children not
only strong academics to give them a good future, but also a solid foundation teaching them the tools they
need in becoming a good citizea in the community and world.

Kaimuki Christian School means so much to our family. We have been a part of KCS for many years.
My brother and I are alumni of the school. We attended KCS from preschool to 6™ grade, graduated in
the mid ‘80’s and are proud to have both have our children attend there along with friends and other
family members. am also a former Preschool teacher at KCS and currently substitute teach there when
my schedule allows. Working there is a wonderful blessing and very rewarding. People at KCS are
genuine and really care about the parents, children and staff. My Mother also volunteers in the school
office twice a week.

( Kids that attend KCS are very well behaved and leam respect, good study habits, and kindness. Other
- people outside of the school notice and have commented positively many times about kids they see from
KCS. Children that have come to KCS from another school can see the difference in the school, such as
my stepson. He has said many times that the children at KCS are kind and respectful of others. He also
noted that you could tell that the teachers really care about you and go out of their way for you if you
need help.

Our family believes the expanded campus and new facilities will benefit the school and community
tremendously. KCS offers scholarship programs to help families that cannot afford the full tuition such as
ourselves due te us having 3 children that attend there. There are many parents along with myself that
would love to have the children stay in a private school setting up until high school getting a good
education and where it is close knit setting and the kids are known my name and not numbers.

We believe the community would benefit because KCS does not only stick within its campus. The kids
are taught to do outreach to the community. The children have a number of projects that are done outside
of the school. The facilities are also used for a number of communify activities such as a Fall Harvest
Party for October 31.

Thank you for your support on this bill.

Sincerely,
Kathy and Patrick Matsuki
Brian Lock


















